
  CITY OF AVA, MISSOURI

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

City Hall 404 S. Jefferson Street
AGENDA

January 23, 2018 @ 5:00 P.M.

Draft: Minutes will not be official until approved at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Alderman meeting. 

PRESENT: Present members were: Mayor David Norman, Alderman Burrely Loftin, Alderman Keith Jones, Alderman Noel Dye, Alderman Stan Lovan, City Clerk Suzanne Welsh, Administrative Director Peggy Porter, Police Chief Reggie Johnson and City Attorney Larry Tyrrell.
GUESTS: An attendance register was provided for guests to sign.

I. Call to order: The meeting on January 23, 2018 of the City of Ava, Board of Aldermen, was called to order by Mayor David Norman.
II.  Roll call of Aldermen:  Aldermen present were: Burrely Loftin, Noel Dye, Keith Jones, and Stan Lovan.    

III.  Approval of Minutes: Minutes of January 9, 2018 Board of Aldermen meeting were presented to the aldermen ahead of the meeting. The minutes were approved as presented.
IV.  PUBLIC ADDRESS TO THE BOARD: 
 V.
  Approve or Amend agenda: Motion was made to amend the agenda by Burrely Loftin and 
              seconded by Noel Dye. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.
VI.
  Order of business:

             A.  Unfinished business: Vacation leave was tabled last meeting, January 9th, 2018. There were
       discussions regarding adding all city employees to the accrual system all at one time. Currently, city
       employees will acquire their vacation pay that they have worked for in 2017 on their anniversary date. 
       Adding all employees into the accrual system would allow access to vacation time accrued along
       with vacation earned, which the mayor thought would cost the city $103,000.00 in paid vacations that 
       technically would not have been spent in the FY2018 under the current vacation leave policy. The
       suggestion was made to amend the employee handbook allowing a pro-rate for vacation pay for
       separation of employees to be paid for vacation time they would have earned up to their separation date
       and leave the vacation leave policy the way it is currently written. City council agreed to have the
       proposed ordinance changed to reflect the mayor’s suggestion and present the ordinance at the next
       regularly scheduled city council meeting.
             B.  Reports of special boards, committees & city officers                   
                  1. Administrative Director Peggy Porter-Nothing

                  2.  City Clerk Suzanne Welsh- Reading of resolution and proposed ordinance. 
     C.    Reading of Bills (proposed ordinances) and Resolutions- 
Resolution #2018.01.03- A motion was made by Keith Jones seconded by Stan Lovan authorizing the mayor to sign financial paperwork on pumper truck for the fire department. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.
Ordinance #1030 – No motion was made and ordinance is pending for changes on Employee Handbook, Vacation Leave.
     D. Mayor/Aldermen’s comments: 
1. Generator Resolution- A cost estimate list was provided for the Aldermen to view prior to the meeting. Mayor David Norman said that if the cost exceeds what we can afford, we do not have to accept the grant for the generators. We are waiting for approval to see what we might be granted. A private donor has offered the city a generator that is 174 kw for use wherever it might be needed. 
2. Public Hearing on the Park Grant January 31, 2018- The public hearing for the park grant will be held at city hall on January 31, 2018 at 4:00 PM. Andy Novinger from Anderson Engineering is working on a cost estimate and plans for the proposed bathroom, bridge, and lighting for the new section of trail. We will try to have the plans and estimates together by February 1st so we can present them to SCOCOG to file for the RTP Grant. 
3. Verizon- Several complaints have been made about Verizon’s cellular services. James Cardinal, representative for Verizon, emailed the mayor stating that they are in the contract phase with Douglas County and that he will need variance forms to fill out and present to Planning and Zoning once they complete the contract agreement. 
4. Walking Trail to be dedicated to Cathy Thompson- 
Cathy J Thompson, 59, Ava, Missouri departed her life on January 21, 2018. She was instrumental in the planning, funding and persistence in the success of the walking trail at the park. A motion was made by Keith Jones seconded by Burrely Loftin to dedicate the walking trail to Cathy Thompson. Signs will be placed at lower and upper park bearing her name and the date the trail was constructed. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.
5. Public hearing on square project to be set in February- Members from the ACAL committee and SCOCOG will be conducting a public hearing for the square project sometime in February. Date and time is to be determined.
6. City Health Insurance- Administrative Director/Treasurer Peggy Porter informed the aldermen that the 2018 city health insurance will have a 6% increase and employees will have to pay a $500.00 deductible. It would have been a 17% increase to leave it the way it was in 2017 with no employee deductible. There was an insurance meeting with city employees today, January 23rd, to go over the new plan and coverage’s. 
VII.    Court Docket –none
VIII. Closed Session under RSMo 610.021 (1) Litigation (2) Real Estate (3) Personnel- A motion was made to go into closed session by Burrely Loftin seconded by Stan Lovan. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0. Returned to open session at 6:12 PM.
IX.    Adjourn- No further business, meeting was adjourned.
Minutes submitted by: ______________________________
                                     Suzanne Welsh, City Clerk

Approved by:               ______________________________

                                     Mayor David Norman


